 Honeywell Retiree Club Board Meeting Minutes 

March 2, 2010 
Meeting was called to order by President Harry Heller at 1:05pm.   

Those present were: 

	Don Peeples     Al Boeck   Harry Heller Jane Bilyeu

	Shirley Krieger  Tom Turner  Mary Barkl    

	Ike Templeton Russ Henzel Jim Scarlett


Our next meeting will be April 6, 2010 at the Glendale Library Foothills Branch at 1 pm.
Minutes

A motion to approve February meeting minutes was made and seconded, all board agreed.   
Treasurer’s Report

Tom presented copies of the expenses and income for month of February.  Board approved.   
Electronic Tools

Russ reported hot line no longer exists, we may not want to start up again, very few calls.  
Bridge Publication Status

John was not present but will update the March bridge in a couple of days and get it out to board for review.  Harry will send John Shirley and Don’s names for President and Vice President for the ballot.
Membership Report 

Current membership update:
Total Active
         
799 (281 e-mail)
Assoc


  93 (5 e-mail)
 
VIPs 


  32 (22 are e-mail)
New retirees will remain on the mailing list for 3 months to be given a chance to join the HRC.  

Programs and Event Status

Jim will keep check on new “musical museum” tours.
Annual meeting will be at Ironworks on April 21.  Mary will be in charge of that event, Jane will assist during event.
The Spring pot luck is April 29, and has been combined with Sperry, we will serve hamburgers, chicken burgers and Brats.  Members will bring a dish of their choice.
Scholarships 
Jim suggested we let Sperry apply for scholarship program, if they contribute each year.  The board agreed and approved.  Jim needs to determine how that will change and document for the board.
Old Business 

Still looking for additional person to run on ballot, John still needs an identified replacement/backup for himself.
Holiday dinner/dance approved for move to Arrowhead.  We need a minimum of 200 attendees.  We want to keep the costs down to $38/person so club will subsidize.   
New Business
Floor vote at Annual Meeting:

Change Bylaws to minimum of 5 Directors?

Allow someone not yet retired to be on the board?

May want to consider Medicare speaker someday soon on events schedule.
Meeting was adjourned at 2:35 pm.

Respectfully Submitted

Mary L. Barkl, Secretary
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